
CROATAN WOMEN’S CLUB APRIL 11, 2022 MEETING MINUTES 

President Amanda Robinson was unable to attend the meeting, so Margaret Roomsburg (Treasurer) presided.  She 
welcomed the group and thanked Mary Adams for hosting last month’s meeting and Debbie Kurtz for hosting the 
April meeting.  Debbie had arranged her home so that the program of etching wine glasses could be enjoyed by 
over 20 members.  Thank you Debbie! 
 
Margaret asked if there were any new members and Marianne Gregory introduced herself.  Marianne is new to 
the neighborhood and CWC – the group welcomed her and thanked her for coming. 

 

• 24 Members attended this meeting.   
 

• Margaret Roomsburg reported that the club had 59 paid members (with new member Marianne Gregory) 
and $1,847.82 in its bank account. 

 

• Margaret read the proposed procedural changes to the Bylaws (previously sent to the members by email) 
and asked for a voice vote on their approval.  The members in attendance all voted to approve the 
proposed changes. 

 

• Margaret thanked Bettina Armour for efforts related to the CWC memorial rose garden near the 
Secotan/Christine bridge and encouraged the members to thank Bettina when they see her in the 
neighborhood!  

 

• Anne Mannarino thanked the members who participated in the Pendleton Parking Lot Cleanup Event on 
April 2, 2022.  Twelve bags of trash were collected through during this event.  She also mentioned that 
Earth Day is coming up at Mt.Trashmore, and E-recycling will be held April 26, 2022 at the Virginia 
Aquarium.  Anne made available to each member of the group a very cool green Earth Day tote bag 
provided by the VB Clean Community Commission and HR Green. 
 

• Board Update – A Nominating committee has been formed to help recruit new Board members for next 
year.  Linda Richie Royal, Katie Ripberger, and Kim Scholl (Corresponding Secretary) are serving on the 
committee.  The Committee has secured a new Presidential candidate – Jo Bloomquist (thanks Jo!).  Please 
contact one of these ladies if you’d like to volunteer for one of the following positions  

President 
Vice President 
Treasurer 
Recording Secretary 
Programs Chair – the nominating committee suggested this function could be a group   

 

• Katie Ripberger mentioned that the CCL has some upcoming events –  
April 30th neighborhood 5K with foodbank donations 
Happy Hour in the Spring – 4/29/22 @ Beach Social 
Spring Fling at the point on June 11, 2022 
Dinner at Waterman’s Attic on November 4, 2022 
 
 
 



 

• Mary Adams – Program Chair, updated the group on the upcoming programs – 
 

• May – An outdoor picnic is being planned.  Club will provide sub sandwiches with members providing 
salads and wine – location TBD. 

 

• June – Year End DJ Party is currently on the calendar at Cindy Summs’ home.  The club will provide all 
food and drink.  Get your dancing shoes ready! 

 
 
Margaret thanked Cindy Summs and Katie Ripberger for providing the expertise to help members etch wine 
glasses and encouraged everyone to enjoy the event.  She ended the meeting by thanking all attendees. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Cathy Callahan 
Secretary  


